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This is my last message as President of 
Jewish Residents of Leisure World.  I have 
enjoyed the last two years serving as 
President.  I felt comfortable assuming the 
presidency as I had been on the JRLW 
Board for seventeen years.  During my 
tenure we have seen positive changes in 
our organization as well as continuing JRLW 
projects already in place.   
 
We have co-sponsored the To Life Expos 
with the JCCGW.  We had our first Purim 
Services.  Our Second Passover Seders 
were well attended.  We had interesting 
speakers and programs at our Breakfast 
Forums.  Our educational programs were 
outstanding.  The entertainment and 
informational programs we sponsored 
together with Coming of Age were very 
successful.  We continued to offer  religious 
services, including Yom HaShoah, 
Krystalnacht, Malava Malkah and 
celebrations of Israeli Independence Day, 
as well as our Friday evening, Saturday 
morning  and High Holiday services.  We 
are now planning the first Yikzor Booklet to 
be published by and for JRLW members.  
These booklets will be used at our Yizkor 
Services held four times a year  starting with 
Yom Kippur.  

 
None of this could have been possible 
without the help of our Board and the 
chairmen of the various committees.   I want 
to thank all of the people who made the last 
two years so successful.  
   
I wish the incoming officers and board 
members a very productive year.   
 
Shalom, 
 
Dolly Solomon 
 

Upcoming May Events 
	
  

Wed  2 –   Hadassah Board Meeting 
Wed  2 –   JWV Meeting 
Fri  4    –   Friday Evening Services 
                 Conservative (Na’Amat) 
Mon 7  -    JRLW Board Meeting 
Sun  6 –    JWV Brunch 
Sat  12 –  Saturday Morning Services 
Tue  15 – Na’Amat Board Meeting 
Wed 16 – Hadassah Meeting/Installation 
Thu  17 – To Life Expo- 10:30 AM to  
                3:00 PM  CH I 
Thu 17 – JRLW Annual Meeting and  
                Elections 7:00 pm 
Sun  20 – JRLW Breakfast Forum 
Mon  21 – Hadassah Bible Study Group 
Wed 23 --  JRLW Singles Lunch 
Thu 24 –   Na’Amat Donor Luncheon 
Mon 28 –  Shavuot Services & Yizkor 
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Membership 

Membership is the heart of every 
organization.  During the past three years 
I’ve had the privilege of being Membership 
Chair.  I’ve met wonderful people and have 
enjoyed the detailed updating of the 
membership list.  As of mid-May there will 
be a new Membership Chairman. 
 
 
The membership year is from June 1 thru 
May 31.  There is a letter and an application 
in this May JRLW Newsletter.  As I’ve said 
in the past, everyone who is a member of an 
organization is on the membership 
committee.   Thanks to all of you for making 
my tenure in JRLW so pleasant.   
 
Sue Rudo 

 
 
 
PHYLLYS HUTT’S CORNER:	
  
	
  
IT MIGHT AS WELL BE BLING 
 
Two birthdays ago my children gifted me 
with a Nook.I had barely learned how to turn 
it on when, on the next birthday, they came 
up with an iPAD. Not just an iPAD, but an 
iPAD2. This meant it would be twice as 
complicated to learn. I am a child of the 
depression and, one can get quite 
depressed trying to cope. 
 
These days we have blogs and bling, G3s 
and G4s, Wikipedia, Google and Yahoo, 
hybrids, lowbrids, medium brids and all sorts 
of strange-sounding words being introduced 
and made into a sort of universal "in crowd 
speak".I am still at the point where I just 
found out that a cursor is not only a person 
who swears a lot. It is not uncommon to see 
a person speaking a foreign language on TV 
and one can detect words like megabyte, 
router, WiFi. etc. Whoa! I think I understand 
Japanese! It is truly the modern Tower of 

Babble.I finally find the app I am searching 
for and suddenly it disappears. Back to 
Square 1. 
 
Another product of our current society is the 
red carpet. The latest red carpet trend is, 
"WHO are you wearing?" Huh? Immediately 
springing to mind is a picture of a lovely and 
glamorous woman with someone attached 
at the hip or draped over one shoulder. 
"WHO is it? My favorite designer, Jean-
Claude Philippe Francois de la Vienne, of 
course!" (Joe Levy from the Bronx.) 
 
These celebrities are interviewed from all 
around the world, so do the designers take 
turns being worn by Tiffany in Paris and 
Brittany in London and Lindsay in 
Hollywood? Electronics, friend! Anything is 
possible. 
 
Recall the old spy movies, with the sentries 
and the passwords? I feel like I am living on 
one of Hollywood's B films, but I can never 
remember the password. Every single 
program requires one, and each one having 
a different amount of letters required, it 
necessitates writing down all the various 
passwords. Lose that paper and you are in 
big trouble! Want to go on You Tube? 
What's the secret code? Forgot it? Try the 
one you use for the Comcast ID.......uh-oh, 
they don't want a password. They require a 
username.  
 
The redeeming feature to all of the above is 
that, when working properly, these things 
are wondrous and fabulous and maybe 
there is hope for me yet. I remember the 
day when I thought the microwave was a 
challenge, but now I wouldn't want to do 
without it.I I know I will eventually become 
better acquainted with my iPAD2. Or...........I 
just may need to use it as a  cutting board. 
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NOTICE	
  FOR	
  MEMBERSHIP	
  DUES	
  
(June	
  1	
  –	
  May	
  31)	
  

	
  
Dear JRLW Member: 
 
Jewish Residents of Leisure World (JRLW) offers many opportunities for 
involvement.  It is that time again to renew your membership dues.  The dues 
year runs from June 1 through May 31.  Membership dues are $18 per person; 
$36 for a couple.   
 
JRLW conducts services for both Reform or Conservative services the first Friday 
of the month followed by an Oneg Shabbat.  Conservative services are conducted 
the 2nd Saturday of each month followed by a kiddush.  We sponsor services for 
the High Holy Days and the 2nd Seder.  A breakfast is held the 3rd Sunday of each 
month with an interesting speaker.  The breakfasts are $5 for members and $8 for 
non-members.  There are also various classes of Jewish interest.  Education 
courses are mentioned in our monthly newsletter and the Leisure World 
Newspaper.  The charges are so noted.  There are many other phases of JRLW 
which might whet your appetite.  Please see our website and learn more about 
JRLW at jrlw.org. 
 
. 
  
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Membership Renewal Application 
 

Name:  ______________________________________________________ 
 
Address:  ____________________________________________________ 

   Silver Spring, MD  20906 
Phone Number:  ______________ E-Mail Address: ______________* 
Individual - $18  ____    Couple - $36  ____      
Check should be made out to :   JRLW.   Please include this form with your 
payment and send it to: 
   
JoAnn Downey, 3005  S Leisure World Blvd, #725, Silver Spring, MD  20906 
 
*JRLW asks for your email address so we can send you important and time-
sensitive messages, while being sure not to send you too many emails – possibly 
once a month. 
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NEWSLETTER STAFF 
Bernice Cohen – Editor 
Nate Sternberg – Layout 
Fred Shapiro – Business 
Shirley Griffin - Asst. Editor 

 

JRLW SINGLES  
Anita Van Grack 

 
The	
   next	
   luncheon	
   meeting	
   of	
   the	
   JRLW	
  
Singles	
   will	
   be	
   held	
   at	
   Hershey’s	
   Restaurant	
  
on	
  Wednesday,	
  May	
  23.	
  	
  Because	
  of	
  the	
  small	
  
size	
   of	
   the	
   restaurant,	
   you	
   must	
   make	
   a	
  
reservation.	
   	
   Please	
   call	
   Kitty	
   Atkin	
   	
   at	
   301-­‐
598-­‐0450	
  to	
  let	
  her	
  know	
  you	
  plan	
  to	
  attend.	
  
Everyone	
  who	
  came	
  to	
  our	
  lunch	
  in	
  April	
  had	
  
a	
  great	
  time.	
  	
  	
  

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
   	
  
 

     Yizkor Book Reminder 
 
Dear Members and Friends, 
 
As of now you should have received a letter 
and application form from Dolly Solomon 
asking for your support for JRLW’s first 
Yizkor Book.  This project is very important 
for our organization, as its success will 
support many of our programs and projects. 
Time goes by very fast these days, and now 
is better than later to submit your completed 
application. 
     

 

THE	
  DEADLINE	
  FOR	
  THE	
  JUNE	
  
NEWSLETTER	
  IS	
  	
  MAY	
  9.	
  	
  ARTICLES	
  
RECEIVED	
  AFTER	
  THAT	
  DATE	
  WILL	
  

NOT	
  APPEAR	
  IN	
  THE	
  	
  JUNE	
  
NEWSLETTER!!	
  

 
RECIPE CORNER 

 
BLINTZES FOR SHAVUOT 
 
Batter 
2 eggs 
Pinch salt 
1 tsp sugar 
1 cup water 
1 cup flour 
¼ tsp baking powder 
 
Filling 
¾ lb ricotta cheese 
1 egg 
1 tbsp sugar 
Pinch cinnamon 
Pinch salt 
1 tsp grated lemon rind 
1 tsp cream of wheat 
1 tbsp margarine 
 
Mix filling ingredients and set aside. 
 
Beat batter ingredients until smooth.  Drop 
batter (about 2 teaspoons at a time) onto 
small frying pan that has been greased and 
heated.  Tip pan so that batter spreads 
evenly over entire pan.  Bake on one side 
only until top is dry and starts to blister.  
Turn out on paper towels.   
 
When all the pancakes have been made, 
place 1 tablespoon of filling on each.  Fold 
over to form rectangle.  Place seam side 
down in a well-greased baking sheet.  Brush 
with melted margarine and bake in hot oven 
until golden brown.   If preferred, they may 
be fried instead of baked.  Serve warm with 
sour cream and/or applesauce. 
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ANNUAL MEETING 
 

The Annual Meeting of the Jewish 
Residents of Leisure World will be held on 
Thursday, May 17, at 7:30 pm. 
 
It is very important that all members attend 
this meeting.  Elections for officers for the 
coming year will be held. 
 
The Nominating Committee will present a 
slate of proposed officers.  Nominations 
from the floor will also be taken. 
 
A final budget for the year will be presented. 
This organization can only be as good as its 
members want it to be.  Please plan to 
attend this, our only scheduled general 
meeting of the year.  Let’s have a really big 
turnout! 

 
TO LIFE EXPO 2012 

RETURNS TO LEISURE 
WORLD 

Fred Shapiro 

JRLW and the Coming of Age Program of 
the JCCGW sponsor the To Life Expo May 
17,  from 10:30 am until 3:00 pm in 
Clubhouse I.  Consisting of exhibitors, 
workshops, medical screenings, lunch and 
entertainment, this health and wellness 
exposition attracted over 1200 people last 
year and promises even more attractions 
this year.  
 
The main venue will be the Crystal Ballroom 
with well over 50 exhibitors representing 
government and community service 
organizations, senior residences, as well as 
organizations that provide entertainment 
and educational opportunities for seniors. 
To accommodate more exhibitors and a 
calmer atmosphere, the entertainment and 
demonstrations have been relocated to 
another room. There will be give-a-ways, 
information, and a chance to ask questions 
at the exhibitor tables. 

 
The Maryland Room will feature 
entertainment during the day and lunchtime, 
with a fixed price lunch at $9.00 catered by 
our own Leisure World caterer Ed Robinson. 
The lunch will consist of a selection of a 
sandwich (turkey, tuna or egg salad), water 
and a dessert cookie, brownie, or fruit cup.  
  
Workshops will take place in the Potomac 
Room. There will be four workshops. 
Registration is preferred prior to May 17 to 
assure space for everyone wishing to attend. 
The workshops currently scheduled include 
Art Appreciation with Joan Hart (Monet’s 
Wife and Gardens) and Healthy Heart- 
Preventive Care with Linda Krause. 
 
Medical screenings will take place in the 
Chesapeake Room. Medical staff from our 
own Medical Center, Montgomery Hospital, 
Holy Cross Hospital and Shady Grove 
Hospital will perform screenings for 
pulmonary, glaucoma & visual acuity, oral 
cancer, carotid arteries, etc.    
 
As in the past year, there will be a raffle with 
prizes donated by our exhibitors and local 
businesses.  Tickets will be available  for 
$2.00 for one and three for $5.00 at the 
entrance. Prize selections will be 
announced during the day. 
 
The day will end with a grand finale concert 
in the Maryland Room. Free tickets will be 
available at the CoA table in the lobby. 
 
The exposition is funded by the Aging in 
Place budget allocations of Governor Martin 
O’Malley and County Executive Ike Leggett. 
 
Come early and enjoy the day. Bring your 
friends and relatives. Good time to show 
them what life is like in Leisure World. 
 
For information about the Expo and to 
register for workshops, contact Frieda 
Enoch at the JCCGW, 301-348-3809,  or 
the Coming of Age at 301-348-3832.      
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JRLW BREAKFAST 
FORUM 

 
The May JRLW Breakfast Forum will be 
held on Sunday, May 20, 2012 at 10:00 am 
in the Crystal Ballroom in Clubhouse 1.   
The Forum is  being sponsored by Na’Amat 
RBZ.  The speaker will be Liliane Willens.  
She will speak about her new book, 
“Stateless in Shangai.”  The book is about 
her experience with three different cultures.  
Hers is an interesting true story. 
 
Make your reservation to attend by mailing 
your check made payable to JRLW, $5.00 
member ($8.00 non-member) to Bella  
Rapaport, 3005 S. Leisure World Blvd., 
#301, Silver Spring, Maryland 20906. 
 
 

JRLW  TRAVEL 

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Theda Rosenblum 

Have you thought about going to the beach 
for a few days?  Perhaps you would enjoy 
having a little time at a casino, doing a bit of 
sightseeing as well as spending a couple of 
hours at the Rehoboth Outlets.  If your 
answer is, “yes,” have I got a trip for you! 

JRLW is sponsoring this getaway.  We will 
leave on September 4, for Ocean City, 
Maryland, stay at the lovely Carousel Hotel 
and return on September 7.  If you are 
interested and want further information, call 
Theda Rosenblum at 301-598-9105.	
  

	
  

TZEDAKAH & KIDDUSH 
DONATIONS 

 
For information about Tzedakah donations 
or Oneg/Kiddush donations, please call 
Susan Weiss at 301-460-6030.  Checks 
should be made out to JRLW and mailed to 
Susan Weiss, 3739 Glen Eagles Drive, 
Silver Spring MD 20906. 
 

TZEDAKAH DONATIONS 
	
  
Gilda Dubroof - in memory of Allan 
Firestone’s sister Julia Firestone. 
 
Gilda Dubroof - in memory of Barbara 
Firestone’s sister Helen Winchester. 
 
Sandy and Buddy Budman - in honor of the 
Bar Mitzvah of Adam Joahua Deutch, 
grandson of Rosilyn and Howard Deutch. 
 
Carole Jason -  in memory of Fred Brahin, 
husband and father of Abbey Brahin and 
family. 
 
Madeline and Fred Shapiro – Yizkor 
donation. 
 
Sarah and Semi Feuer – Yizkor donation. 
 
Susan and Jerry Weiss Yizkor donation. 
	
  

KIDDUSH	
  DONATION	
  
	
  

Madeline and Fred Shapiro in honor of 
Fred’s 80th birthday. 
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TORAH MAINTENANCE 

AND PRAYER BOOK FUND 
 
Individuals can be honored and loved ones 
memorialized with a contribution to the 
JRLW Torah Maintenance Fun d or Prayer 
Book Fund for a minimum donation of 
$25.00.  Contact Ellen Zweig at 3210 N. 
Leisure Word Blvd., Apt 504, Silver Spring, 
MD 20906, or call her at 301-598-2144 
between 9:00 am and 9:00 pm. 
 
Dorothy Dolinka -  a Prayer Book in memory 
of Sheila Malley beloved sister of Sandy 
Ehrlich. 
 
Annette Cooper -  a Prayer Book in Honor of 
my Grandson Jared Meyer Cooper for his 
Bar Mitzvah.  
 
Claire P. Goldman -  a donation to the Torah 
Fund in memory of my son Fred Goldman. 
 

 CONDOLENCES   
We offer our sincere condolences to the 
families of the following:  
 Fred Brahin 
Alexander Korn 
Morty Koff  
May their memory be a blessing.  

 
GOOD AND WELFARE 

 
Congratulations to Dolly Solomon on the 
birth of great-granddaughter Kayile Rae. 
 
Eleanor Rothenberg will be celebrating as 
her granddaughter Rebecca Seltzer 
graduates from the University of 
Pennsylvania Medical School.  Rebecca 
was inducted into the Honorary Medical 
Society.  Mazel Tov! 
 
Bernice Cohen’s grandson, Lee Friedman is 
graduating from Eleanor Roosevelt High 

School with high honors.  Lee is a top-
rated swimmer.  He will be attending college 
in the fall. 
 
Kudos to the outgoing JRLW officers for the 
great jobs they have done while in office.   
There is so much work that goes on behind 
the scene that most people are unaware of.  
That’s what makes everything seem to flow 
so smoothly. 
 
Julie Schecker’s grandson Justin is 
graduating from Northwestern University.  
His field is sports broadcasting. 
 
 If anyone has good news to share, please 
let Bernice Cohen know.  Bernice can be 
reached at 301-598-0192 or 
bernifc@juno.com. 
 

 
HAZAMIR YOUTH 

CONCERT  
 

On Tuesday evening, May 22, there will be 
a free concert and desert reception for the 
entire community at Ohr Kodesh 
Congregation. 
 
Hazamir is an international high school 
chorus with 18 chapters in the  United Sttes 
and one chapter in Israel.  Each chapter has 
its own director and they perform their own 
repertoire in concert.  In addition, they all 
rehearse the same music and come 
together for a concert at NY Carnegie Hall, 
which is always sold out.  These youngsters 
spend a great amount of time and effort in 
order to perform Jewish music.  They do a 
terrific job. 
 
Plan to attend and enjoy this free concert. 
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NA’AMAT RBZ 	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
	
  	
  Ruth	
  Reid	
  

	
  
In the month of May, Na’Amat will be 
involved with other aspects of the Leisure  
World Jewish community.  On Friday, May 4, 
Na’Amat will sponsor the Oneg following the 
Shabbat Services at the Interfaith Chapel. 
On Sunday, May 20, we will sponsor the 
JRLW  Breakfast Forum which will be held 
in the Clubhouse I Ballroom.  Our speaker 
will be Liliane Willens.  Ms Willens will talk 
about her book, “Stateless in Shangai.”  She 
will speak about her experience with three 
cultures, a Russian Jewish heritage, a 
privileged Shanghai education and then her 
and her family’s entrapment when the 
Chinese Communists came to power in 
1949.  Hers is an interesting story and she 
is a wonderful speaker. 
Na’Amat’s Donor/Installation Luncheon will 
take place on Thursday, May 24, at the 
Manor Country Club.  If you attended last 
year’s event, you will remember that the 
lunch was delicious and the entertainment 
delightful.  This year it will be the same.  
You know the expression, “If it ain’t broke, 
don’t fix it!”  Well, we agree. 
Here is another date to put on your 
calendar:  Wednesday June 13.  We will 
have a breakfast at 10:30 am in Clubhouse I 
Ballroom.  This will be our “End of the Year: 
event featuring Cantor Josh Perlman, Jules 
Levine and Company (music) and the 
Woman of the Year award. The cost will be 
$10.00 per person.  Look for a flier in the 
near future. 
If you are a member of Na’Amat RBZ, you 
know all about all the good things we do.  
Our goal is always to raise funds to send to 
Israel to help make the lives of the children 
and women a little better and a little happier; 
to provide the best day care centers for the 
young children and scholarships for youths 
and women.   
The next Na’Amat Board meeting will be 
held Tuesday, May 15. 

Please note:  there will not be an open 
meeting in May, June, July or August. Our 
next open meeting is on Wednesday, 
September 5, 2012. 

 	
  

WRITE IT DOWN!  
                                      

Bernice Cohen 
 
A	
   few	
   weeks	
   ago,	
   my	
   granddaughter	
   Molly	
  
Friedman	
  came	
  to	
  ‘interview’	
  me	
  for	
  a	
  school	
  	
  
paper.	
  	
  She	
  is	
  a	
  junior	
  at	
  American	
  University	
  
and	
  was	
  writing	
  a	
  paper	
  on	
  her	
  family’s	
  roots	
  
and	
  ethnicity.	
  	
  	
  
	
  
Molly	
  and	
   I	
   talked	
   for	
  about	
   four	
  hours.	
   	
  She	
  
needed	
   information	
   about	
   both	
   sides	
   of	
   my	
  
family	
   as	
  well	
   as	
   those	
  of	
  her	
   grandfather.	
   	
   I	
  
was	
   able	
   to	
   give	
   her	
   a	
   fair	
   amount	
   of	
  
information.	
   	
   Years	
   ago	
   I	
   taped	
  my	
   father	
   as	
  
he	
   spoke	
   about	
  his	
   childhood	
   in	
  Russia,	
   how	
  
his	
   family	
   came	
   to	
   America	
   and	
   little	
   bits	
   of	
  
information	
   such	
   as	
   his	
   grandfather	
   playing	
  
the	
  clarinet	
   for	
   the	
  Tzar,	
  etc.	
   	
   	
  For	
  days	
  after	
  
Molly	
  left,	
  I	
  kept	
  remembering	
  things	
  I	
  should	
  
have	
   mentioned,	
   but	
   didn’t.	
   	
   Now	
   I	
   have	
  
started	
  a	
  notebook,	
  jotting	
  down	
  these	
  tidbits	
  
as	
  I	
  think	
  of	
  them.	
  	
  	
  	
  
	
  
I	
  am	
  writing	
  this	
  to	
  suggest	
  that	
  we	
  all	
  do	
  the	
  
same.	
   	
   If	
   we	
   write	
   down	
   as	
   we	
   remember	
  
things	
   about	
   our	
   family’s	
   roots,	
   we	
   will	
   be	
  
remembering	
   for	
   our	
   children	
   and	
   our	
  
grandchildren.	
   	
   These	
   memories	
   belong	
   to	
  
them.	
   	
   How	
   else	
   will	
   they	
   learn	
   about	
   the	
  
shtetels	
   in	
   the	
   ‘old	
   country’	
   or	
   about	
  
experiences	
   our	
   grandparents—their	
   great-­‐
grandparents	
   –	
   went	
   through.	
   	
   So	
   while	
   we	
  
remember,	
  grab	
  a	
  pen	
  and	
  start	
  writing	
  down	
  
memories.	
   	
   One	
   day,	
   our	
   grandchildren	
   will	
  
appreciate	
  it.	
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VOLUNTEER FOR JRLW 

COMMITTEES 
                             

Fred Shapiro 
 
As the Nominating Committee completes its 
job of selecting officers and elected Board 
members, the membership of JRLW must 
recognize the need for volunteers to come 
forward and join the various committees that 
function within JRLW. Single person 
committees do not represent the broad 
interests of the members of JRLW and 
Leisure World as a whole. Your participation 
can help to produce more interesting and 
varied programs that appeal to the new as 
well as older members of the organization. 
When more are involved the workload 
becomes less for each. Remember that 
ancient Jewish tradition, “those who give 
get.” Be a giver and enjoy the benefits 
thereof. Join a committee today. 
 
 
HAR TZEON-AGUDATH ACHIM 

MAY  PROGRAMS 
 
Thursday Morning Programs 
 
10:00 am Tai Chi with Leonard Gross. 
11:00 am Exercise with Mim Parizer. 
Current Events with Judge Marvin Roth,  
first Thursday of the month. 
 
Thursday Afternoon Programs – 1:00 pm 
 
Yiddish Class with Marcia Levinsohn. 
Thursday, May 3 – Ed Fritz:  “The Most 
Dangerous Woman in America”  
Thursday,  May 10 – Senior Entertainent 
Troupe:  “Fun and Fancy” 
Thursday,  May 17 – Mike Bloom:  “History 
of Jewish Food, continued” 
Thursday, May 24 – Round House Theadre 
Acting Troupe:    “Folk Tales with a Senior 
Twist” 
 
Thursday, May 31 – Bob Lachin:  "An 
Afternoon of Beautiful Music" 

MT. SCOPUS HADASSAH 
 

The installation of the 2011/2012 officers will 
installation of new officers led by Tema 
Sternberg, past President of the Greater 
Washington Area Chapter of Hadassah.  The 
new officers are: 
   
  Presidium: Barbara Eisen, Janet Lazar, Joan  
  Lees 
  VP Fund Raising: Esther Gold 
  VP Membership:  Janet Lazar 
  VP Education: Joan Lees 
  VP Programming Committee: Barbara Eisen, 
     Clare Golub, Janet Lazar, Joan Lees, Jane  
     Shafritz 
  Administrative Secretary:  Evelyn Bender 
  Recording Secretary:  Susan Weiss 
  Treasurer:  Barbara Eisen 
 
The meeting will be held in Clubhouse I. 
Socializing begins at 12:30pm and the meeting 
starts at 1pm.  Everyone is welcome.  
 
The Mt. Scopus Bible Study Group will meet on 
Monday, May 21 at 1:30pm in Clubhouse I. 
 
The Mt. Scopus Summer Luncheon on 
Wednesday, June 20 at noon in the Crystal 
Ballroom of Clubhouse I will feature a Fashion 
Show by Taylor Marie’s Apparel.  Participants 
will have an opportunity to buy clothes at a 
discount after the event.  There will be door 
prizes, raffle prizes and other surprises.  Entrée 
choices are baked salmon or egg salad cold 
plate.  To make your reservation send a $24 
check payable to Hadassah to Barbara Eisen, 
3200 N. Leisure World Blvd., #810, Silver Spring, 
MD 20906 by June 14.  Indicate your choice of 
entrée and any seating requests. Call Barbara 
(301-598-8658) for further information.  
 
Now is the time to make your reservations for 
“Legally Blonde: the Musical” at Toby’s Dinner 
Theatre in Columbia on Sunday, July 15.  This 
trip includes an award-winning Broadway 
musical, a delicious buffet brunch, and a luxury 
motor coach. Send your $75 check payable to 
Hadassah to Faye A. Freedman, 14 Finsbury 
Park Ct., Silver Spring, MD 20906 by June 10. 
Include your telephone number on the check. 
Bus leaves Clubhouse II at 9:45am and returns 
around 4pm. Call Faye A. (301-598-9919) for 
further information. 
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Coming of Age in 
Maryland:Consider the 

Conversation 
 

by Beth Shapiro, LCSW, JSSA Senior 
Services 

301-816-2665 ● bshapiro@jssa.org 
and Joy Sexton, Director, JSSA Hospice 

301-816-2651● jsexton@jssa.org 

You are cordially invited to attend a free 
showing of the award winning documentary 
Consider the Conversation. This film was 
created and personally funded by two men 
who, motivated by personal experiences 
with loss, decided to join forces in 2009 to 
begin a journey resulting in a film that has 
the power to change perspectives about end 
of life. This one hour film will be screened at 
the JCC in Rockville on Thursday evening 
May 10, at 7:00 p.m. and will be followed by 
a question and answer discussion between 
audience and a panel of professionals. 

The film candidly discusses the 21st century 
American struggle with communication and 
preparation for the end of life. It is a 
thoughtful and gentle film, filled with intimate 
accounts of the emotional, spiritual, physical 
and social burdens associated with 
something we will all face at some point in 
our lives. It examines multiple perspectives 
on end-of-life care including information and 
experiences from interviews with patients, 
doctors, family members, clergy, social 
workers and well known national experts.   

Consider the Conversation does NOT 
seek to provide answers to the questions we 
must all face, rather it moves one to 
contemplate the questions most of us will 
confront at our own end of life or that of a 
loved one.  The film strives to change the 
predominantly held American view that 
dying represents a medical failure, to one 
that sees end of life as a normal process 
which is rich in potential and opportunity for 
human development and connection. The 
film strives to facilitate dialogue between 
patients and caregivers and to provide 
motivation for the health care community to 
“grow-up” and assume a leadership position 
in initiating these discussions. 

If you haven’t seen the film, you will not 
be disappointed. If you have, come again 
and bring a family member or friend. If 
you have any specific questions about the 
film or about end of life care please feel free 
to be in touch with Beth or Joy, our contact 
information is at the top of this article. 

“This is a remarkable, thought-provoking 
film that considers many of the issues that 
we will all one day face. It opens the 
floodgates of thought and conversation on 
this most difficult and often taboo subject. It 
helps to illustrate many areas of 
improvement in our health care system. I 
would encourage everyone to watch this 
important film including physicians, 
healthcare workers, patients and 
families.  This film will help us to be better 
physicians, better nurses, better patients 
and better people.”  

James Roberts, M.D., Medical Director, 
Mayo Clinic Health System-Home Health & 
Hospice 
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3 FACES OF JUDAISM 
DISCUSS AGING AND 

STAYING YOUNG 
Fred Shapiro, Community Liaison 

 
JRLW sponsors a three session class 
dedicated to a discussion of aging and how 
one maintains an active, youthful life as one 
ages. Rabbis of the Reform, Orthodox and 
Conservative movements will be at LW’s 
Clubhouse I Wednesday mornings from 
11:00 am until noon starting July 11 and 
ending July 25. Tuition for the three classes 
is $10.00. Register at E&R. 
 
Rabbi Emeritus Jonathon Eichhorn, a 
member of Temple Emmanuel, is a Reform 
Rabbi. He will be the speaker July 11th. 
Rabbi Shmuel Leigh is Orthodox and will be 
in LW July 18. A Conservative Rabbi Jonah 
Layman of Shaare Tefila will conclude the 
program July 25. 
 
Rabbi Jonathan Eichhorn  was ordained as 
a rabbi from Hebrew Union College in 
Cincinnati in 1962. Upon ordination he 
entered the US Army Chaplaincy, serving 
posts in Germany. He then assumed the 
position of rabbi at Temple Emanuel in 
Kingston, New York  until his retirement in 

2001. Since moving to Maryland, he has 
been a Jewish Chaplain at the Brooke 
Grove Retirement Community and a 
speaker for the Himmelfarb Mobile 
University.   
 
Rabbi Shmuel Leigh studied in the Mir 
Yeshiva in Jerusalem as well as Beth 
Medrash Gevoaha , “The Lakewood 
Yeshivah”  where he received his Smicha. 
He has been studying Talmudic Law full 
time for the past 14 years. Rabbi Leigh has 
conducted classes for the JCCGW senior 
programs, Aspenwood and Homecrest, as 
well as University Towers and other 
locations in the area. 
 
Rabbi Jonah Layman has served Shaare 
Tefila Congregation as its rabbi since 1994. 
He was ordained by the Jewish Theological 
Seminary in New York in 1989 and received 
a Masters degree in Jewish education at the 
same time. He is a past president of the 
Washington Board of Rabbis and a past 
president of the Washington-Baltimore 
region of the Rabbinical Assembly.  He is 
well known for his services here in Leisure 
World. 
 
The theme of the classes is to learn from 
Jewish tradition how to be engaged and 
keep your mind and body active.  
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In	
  celebration	
  of	
  Sunrise	
  Senior	
  Living’s	
  
30th	
  Anniversary,	
  we	
  are	
  offering	
  a	
  

special	
  gift	
  to	
  you.	
  
	
  

Come	
   visit	
   Bedford	
   Court,	
   a	
   Sunrise	
   community	
   to	
   select	
   and	
   reserve	
  
your	
  new	
  home	
  today	
  and	
  save!	
   	
  Now	
  through	
  the	
  end	
  of	
  2011,	
  you	
  will	
  
benefit	
  with	
  BIG	
   savings	
  and	
  you	
  have	
  the	
   choice	
   of	
  which	
  savings	
  plan	
  
fits	
  you	
  best.	
  
	
  
First	
  –	
  enjoy	
  10%	
  off	
  all	
   independent	
  apartment	
  monthly	
  fees!	
   	
  That’s	
  a	
  
savings	
  of	
  $350	
  -­‐	
  $520	
  per	
  month!	
  
	
  

AND…	
  YOUR	
  CHOICE	
  OF:	
  
	
  
“The	
  Moves	
  on	
  Us!”	
  –	
  Bedford	
  Court	
  will	
  pay	
  $3,000	
  towards	
  your	
  moving	
  
costs.	
   	
   We	
   have	
   quality	
   Realtors,	
   Senior	
   Move	
   Managers	
   and	
   Moving	
  
Companies	
   that	
   can	
   help	
   you	
   sell	
   your	
   house	
   and	
   make	
   your	
   move	
  
anxiety	
  free!	
  
	
  

OR	
  
	
  
“Lighten	
  The	
  Load”	
  –	
  Bedford	
  Court	
  will	
  deduct	
  $1,000	
  off	
  your	
  monthly	
  
fee	
  for	
  your	
  first	
  3	
  months!	
  
	
  
Call	
   Bedford	
   Court	
   today	
   for	
   more	
   details	
   and	
   to	
   schedule	
   an	
  
appointment	
  with	
  Elena	
  Price	
  at	
  301-­‐438-­‐6607.	
  Don’t	
  delay,	
  winter	
  will	
  
be	
  here	
  before	
  you	
  know	
  it!	
   	
  Come	
  enjoy	
  life	
  at	
  Bedford	
  Court	
  and	
  save	
  
BIG	
  today!	
  
	
  

*** 
A Continuing Care Retirement Community 
Independent Living, Assisted Living, Nursing & Short Term 
Rehabilitation 
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IMPORTANT DATE TO REMEMBER:   
 
THE ‘TO LIFE EXPO’ WILL BE HELD ON THURSDAY,  
MAY 17 FROM 10:30 am UNTIL 3:00 pm. 
 
OUR ANNUAL JRLW MEETING AND ELECTIONS WILL 
BE HELD ON THURSDAY EVENING, MAY 17 AT 7:00 
pm 
 
MAKE CERTAIN THAT YOU ATTEND BOTH OF THESE 
EVENTS!!!               
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PICTURES 

FROM 

LAST YEAR’S 

EXPO 



CELEBRATE SHAVUOT 
 

 
 

THE GIVING OF THE TORAH 
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